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My Daily Walk With God 

Aug.  1 2 Thessalonians; Philemon 
 2 Colossians 
 3 Revelation 1 - 5 
 4 Revelation 6 - 11 
 5 Revelation 12 - 16 
 6 Revelation 17 - 20 
 7 Revelation 21 - 22 
 8 Psalm 47, 62, 94, 108, 109 
 9 Job 1 - 5 
 10 Job 6 - 8 
 11 Job 9 - 11 
 12  Job 12 - 14 
 13 Job 15 - 18 
 14 Job 19 - 21 
 15 Job 22 - 26 
 16 Job 27 - 30:15 
 17 Job 30:16 - 32 
 18 Job 33 - 36:16 
 19 Job 36:17 - 39:12 
 20 Job 39:13 - 42 
 21 1 Chronicles 1; Psalm 73 
 22 1 Chronicles 2; Psalm 104 
 23 1 Chronicles 3, 4; Psalm 19 
 24 1 Chronicles 5 - 6:48; 
  Psalm 8, 134 
 25 1 Chronicles 6:49 - 7;  
  Psalm 15, 52 
 26 1 Chronicles 8;  
  Psalm 76, 77, 124 
 27 1 Chronicles 9;  
  Psalm 82, 86, 97 
 28 1 Chronicles 10 - 12:22 
 29 1 Chronicles 12:23 -  
  16:6 
 30 1 Chronicles 16:7 - 18 
 31 1 Chronicles 19 - 22:5;  
  Psalm 55 
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 Pastor’s Article 

What Is The Prayer Of The Church? 
  

Have you ever gone to church and heard the pastor say a prayer 
that kept on going on and on and on? The prayer was so long you 
stopped listening after less than a minute into it. You thought to  
yourself, “When is this prayer going to be over?” You began to  
daydream and think about what you needed to do after church. Maybe 
there was a time the prayer was so long you took your child to the  
restroom during it and when you came back it was still going on. This 
long prayer is called the Prayer of the Church. It may at times seem very 
long and boring, but that is only because there are a lot of things we 
need to pray to God for. In this column entitled, “Questions About  
Christianity”, we are looking at the different parts of a basic Christian 
liturgical worship service. This month we will learn about the Prayer of 
the Church by answering this question, “What is the Prayer of the 
Church?” 

It is unclear when the Prayer of the Church became a part of the 
basic Christian liturgical service. An argument can be made it has been a 
part of it since the very beginning of Christianity because Christians have 
always prayed to God in church. Regardless of when it originated, most 
liturgical worship services today include it. The pastor usually prays this 
prayer after the offering. This prayer is referred to as the Prayer of the 
Church because it is spoken on behalf of all the people in Christian 
Church in response to the Word of God they just heard, in preparation 
for Holy Communion, and for the specific needs of the church and its 
members. Often this prayer is used to reinforce the worship service’s 
theme. It is not intended to be another sermon, but rather a way to 
simply reinforce what people heard earlier from the Bible lessons and 
the sermon. During the Prayer of the Church the pastor at times prays 
for the well-being of the country, for people suffering around the world, 
and for God to bless the spread of the gospel. In addition, the pastor at 
times prays for members who are sick, who had a loved one die, or who 
want to thank God for blessing them with a child or for their anniversary, 
and for other reasons. Since there are so many things to pray for, it is no 
wonder this prayer can be quite lengthy at times.  

At times pastors mix up the Prayer of the Church they use to 
make it more interesting for their members. Sometimes they say a  
prayer they wrote. Sometimes they use a responsive prayer where the 
pastor prays for something and the congregation says a responsive 
phrase. At times pastors use a prayer that focuses on praising and 
thanking God. Other times they use a Litany where they repeat a phrase 
such as “Lord, have mercy”, “Hear our prayer, O Lord”, or something  
similar. The congregation responds by saying a repeated phrase as well. 
At times they use a prayer of intercession for other people. At still other 
times they use a bidding prayer where the pastor or layman first invites 
the people to pray for something, then a pastor responds with a prayer, 
and then the people respond by saying “Amen”.  

Even though the Prayer of the Church can be quite long and 
boring at times, my prayer is that by reading this article you have a  
better understanding of the Prayer of the Church and you will find it 
more meaningful no matter how long or short it is. 
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Vacation Bible School 
 

This year’s Vacation Bible School will be 
held on August 12 - 16 from 5:00 – 7:00 
p.m.  The theme is “Miraculous Mission”.   
 

You can register your children online at 
portagelutheranchurch.org or by phone at 
608-742-5609.  
 

If you are interested in helping with VBS, 
please speak to Joshua Veglahn.  

Summer Bible Studies 
 

Our Wednesday evening and Thursday  
afternoon Bible Studies will take the summer 
off and will resume in September.   

Church Picnic 
 

The church picnic will be held on Sunday,  
September 8 at Sunset Park following the 
church service and Sunday School. Food will be 
served at 1:00 p.m. Brats, hotdogs, buns,  
condiments, lemonade, coffee, plates, and  
silverware will be provided. There will be games 

for both children and adults. Those attending are asked to bring 
a dish to pass, beverages they would like to drink (other than 
lemonade or coffee), lawn chairs, and games. Everyone is  
encouraged to invite friends and family to attend! 

2019-2020 Sunday School and Confirmation Class 
 

Confirmation Class 
Will begin the first week of September and  

go from 4:00 p.m. - 5:30 p.m. 
 

Sunday School 
Every Sunday from 10:15 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. 

Starts on Sunday, September 8 
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New Members 
 

Tyler, Katie, and Daisy Emond 
A warm welcome to the Tyler, Katie, and Daisy Emond. The 
Emonds join Cross of Christ as transfers from St. John's in   
Montello and now live in the "burbs" of Wyocena. Katie grew up 
in Westfield and Tyler in Montello. Tyler and Katie have been  
married for a little over a year. They met on-line through mutual 
friends. Tyler served our country as a U.S. Marine and attended 
diesel school at Wyoming Technical College. Katie attended U.W. 
Fox Valley to learn Animal Behavior and Autism Therapy. Tyler is 
currently working at Sub-Zero in Fitchburg. Katie is a full time 
mother for their baby Daisy and also cares for their Australian 
Shepherd dog. Together they like to attend concerts and enjoy 
doing things outdoors. They like Cross of Christ because of the 
friendly and positive people. Some day they would like to make 
their home in North Carolina. 

LWMS 56th Annual Convention - Des Moines 
Let us Ever Walk with Jesus in the Heartland 

 

More than 947 men, women, and children came to hear God’s 
Word, representing 58 of 60 circuits of Lutheran Women’s  
Missionary Society. Even more attended the Thursday evening 
and Sunday morning worship services. 
Mission Projects receiving funds by ballot were: 
College Student & Campus Pastor Conferences - $41,203.99  
Chinese Outreach Project - $41,203.98  
Receiving funds from worship services were: 
Sudanese Leadership Training Project - $24,309.96 
Mission Journeys - $24,309.96 
Kids C.A.R.E. Kids Summer Bible Camps-  $49,938.41 
Projects to be voted on for next convention are: 
Home Mission: Hmong Evangelist Training & Hispanic Outreach 
World Mission: Philippian Project & Mexico Project 
The 2020 Convention will be held on June 25-28 hosted by the 
Southern Hills Circuit in Athens, Georgia. 
The 2021 Convention will be held on June 24-27 hosted by  
Heartland and Ohio circuits, location to be determined. 

College Student Information 
 

It is getting to be that time of year again when some of our 
young people will be away at college in the fall. We do not want 
to lose touch with them while they are away. Please give Pastor 
Schultz or Sandra Beimborn their school contact information so 
Cross of Christ can stay in touch with them during school.  
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School Calendars 

231 Woodland Beach Rd.    
Lake Mills WI  
(920) 648-2321     www.llhs.org 

St. John’s Lutheran School 
505 E. LaFollette St.  (608) 429-3636 
Pardeeville WI 53954  
 www.stjohnspardeeville.org 

Tuition Assistance Fund 
 

In order to assist parents in sending their child(ren) to one of 
these schools or another WELS school, Cross of Christ has  
established a Tuition Assistance Fund. The goal of this fund is to 
give $125.00 per child a month for 10 months each school year to 
the school their (child)ren are attending for their tuition. If you 
would like to receive assistance from this fund, talk to the  
Education Chairman. If you would like to contribute to this fund at 
any time, please mark on the front of your weekly offering  
envelope how much you want designated to go to this fund. 

AUGUST EVENTS 

August 6    5:00 - 
7:30 pm 

Registration 

August 9 Deadline to register for Sept, ACT 

August 10  
8:30 am - 3:00 pm 

FedTech Day at Cafeteria 

August 19 First day of classes for all students 

AUGUST EVENTS 

August 7 
5:00 - 7:00 p.m. 

Registration 
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Northwestern Publishing House 

WELS Websites 
 

www.wels.net 
   The website for the Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran Synod. 
www.nph.net 
   Northwestern Publishing Houseõs website that sells religious  
   materials. 
www.whataboutjesus.com 
   Learn more about Jesus, the Bible, how to deal with social  
   concerns, etc. 
www.christianliferesources.com 
   Stay up-to-date with important life issues and get answers to  
   difficult ethical questions. 
www.goodsearch.com 
   A search engine (comparable to Google or Yahoo) that donates  
   money to the Wisconsin Synod when it is used. 
www.lwms.org 
   The website for the Lutheran Womenõs Missionary Society. 
 

Holy Bible (EHV) 
Evangelical Heritage Version 

The Holy Bible: Evangelical Heritage Version (EHV) proclaims the 
gospel of salvation through faith in Jesus Christ. Translated  
faithfully from the original Greek and Hebrew, the expressions, 
imagery, and style of the original texts are present, giving readers 
an enduring picture of God's awesome love. 

This translation will feel both fresh and familiar to you. The  
readable style of the EHV will help you understand clearly what 
God is saying through his Word. 

To help you get the most out of your study, the Holy Bible: EHV 
includes: 

- Brief introductions for each book 

- Topical section headings 

- Footnotes for deeper understanding 

- References to parallel passages 

- References to Old Testament quotations 

With a text that remains reliable and trustworthy, while at the 
same time being readable and familiar, the Holy Bible: EHV  
honors the heritage of the church, continuing to hand down the 
pure Word of God to the next generation. 
 

OL-0105000  Quantity Discounts Available 

$22.99   Imprint - Additional Cost 
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Fellowship Committee July Recap  
Current Members:  Chairman Joshua Veglahn, Sandy Beimborn,  
Vi Burmeister, Pat Eckert, Joan Klappstein, Judy Trebatoski, and 
Barbara Youngs.    
 

¶ The next Fellowship Committee meeting will be on Sunday, 
September 1 following the Bible Study. 

¶ The church picnic will be held on September 8. 
¶ Other Fellowship activities were discussed. 
¶ Concert at the Portage was held on July 17 with several  

members attending. 
¶ Discussed attending a tour at the Indian Agency House in 

September. 
¶ Church basement clean up: please put items away and keep  

tables and counters wiped clean. 
¶ If you are interested in helping serve on Sundays, being on a  

Fellowship Group, or are willing to provide snacks for  
Sundays, please talk to Sandy Beimborn. 

Church Council July Meeting Recap 
 

At the July Church Council meeting, the Church Council learned 
there is no update on the WELS Self-Assessment. They also  
decided to do the Wisconsin Synod’s “Welcome Home” program 
to reach members who have not been in church for a while and to 
do the Wisconsin Synod’s 10/10 Stewardship Program in 2020. 
Church Council also decided not to have a Quarterly Voters’ 
meeting in July because there was no urgent business to discuss. 

Evangelism Committee Meeting July Recap 
Current Members: Chairman Joshua Veglahn, Gerry and Betty,  
Sarah Hochmuth, Don Graham, Dave Kreklow 
 

At the July Evangelism Committee meeting, the Evangelism  
Committee discussed the new church brochures as well as the 
Wisconsin Synod’s “Welcome Home” program. They also planned 
the booth for the Columbia County Fair.  
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Cross of Christ Ladies July Recap 
Officers:  Sandra Beimborn, Joan Klappstein, Jill Schultz,  
LWMS Reporter: Sandra Beimborn 
 

On Tuesday, July 16 ladies enjoyed a Paint on Canvas night.  
Everyone brought snacks to enjoy while painting. 

The ladies were also informed that the following are serving as 
officers for the International LWMS for 2019-20: 

- President Cynthia Natsis, Saline, Michigan 

- President-elect Patsy Kramer, Sioux Falls, South Dakota 

- Vice President Sheila Frey, Mobridge, South Dakota 

- Secretary Donna Kuehl, Schofield, Wisconsin 

- Treasurer Rebecca Jungwirth, Appleton, Wisconsin 

- Spiritual Growth-Mission Awareness Coordinator Sophie Korte,   
Torrance, California 

- Communications Coordinator Trish Babler, Van Dyne, Wisconsin 

- Pastoral Advisor Jonathan Zietlow, Crivitz, Wisconsin  

- Pastoral Advisor Paul Schulz, Safford, Arizona 

There will be no gathering in August. For the September  
gathering, Pastor will lead a Bible Study and officers will be  
elected for the upcoming year. 

The Cross of Christ Ladies encourage all ladies of Cross of Christ  
to come to the CCL gatherings. Children are welcome!  Do not 
forget, they start at 6:30 p.m. All confirmed ladies of the  
congregation are members of Cross of Christ Ladies (CCL) and of 
the Lutheran Women’s Missionary Society (LWMS).   

Stewardship Committee Recap 
Current Members:  Chairman Scott Crosby, William Beimborn, 
Bonnie Dorniak, Dan Heckmann 
 

The Stewardship Committee did not meet in July.  
 

Other items of interest: 
¶ The deadline for SCRIP orders for August is August 11.   
¶ Accounts were set up for automatic withdrawals. It is not too 

late to participate. 
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Questions or Concerns? 
 

If anyone has questions, concerns, or comments about our 
church, please feel free to talk to someone on the Church Council 
because God has provided these men to assist you. 

Shut-Ins 
 

Lila Freber     Lois Plath 
 

Elmer Glaeske   Norman & Bernice Stump 
 

Marian Kreitzman  Audrey Zunker 
 

Margery McCluskey  Julie Moran 
 

Even though these members are unable to come to regular  
worship services, please continue to keep them in your thoughts 
and prayers. 

Cross of Christ Church Council Members 
 

Dan Heckmann President & (920)  992-5692 
 Financial Secretary 
 
Matthew Buchholz Secretary/ (608)  354 - 8708 
 Education Comm. Chairman 
 
William Eckert Treasurer (608 )742-2547 
 
Chase Spillner Elders’ & Worship  (608)  408 - 7105 
 Comm. Chairman 
 
Joshua Veglahn Evangelism / Outreach &  (608)  697 - 6526 
 Fellowship Comm. Chairman  
 
Tim Scharenbroch Property Comm. Chairman (608) 742 - 2421 
 
Scott Crosby Stewardship Chairman (414 )  791 - 2567 

New Members 
 

Transfer 

Tyler, Katie, and Daisy Emond by transfer from St. John, Montello. 
 

Baptism 
Lillian Lovella Spillner, infant daughter of Chase & Elizabeth  
Spillner. 
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Newsletter 
 

Cross of Christ’s News & Notes monthly newsletter 
will be placed in your mailboxes the Sunday before 
the first of the month. If you have an article,  
meeting recap, note, or flier for publication, please 
either email your newsletter item to 
crossofchristportage@hotmail.com or place it in Sandra  
Beimborn’s mailbox by August 15, 2019. 
 

If you do not wish to continue receiving this newsletter, 
please e-mail Cross of Christ at 

crossofchristportage@hotmail.com or call the church office 
at (608)742-5609 and leave a message. Thank you!  

Thankful Giving Opportunities 
 

In 1 Corinthians 16:2 God encourages believers to give their first 
fruits as offerings in church in proportion to their income.  
Believers do this to thank God for what he did for them and to 
support the gospel ministry.   
 

Cross of Christ encourages all of its members to give their  
offerings for these reasons. It also offers other programs for its 
members to give to the church above and beyond their  
offerings, which do not support our church’s budget. 
 

SCRIP: We offer a SCRIP program where members can buy 
gift cards for many different stores. A percentage of the money 
our members pay is given to the church. SCRIP deadline is always 
the second Sunday of the month. Order forms are available at 
church in the mailbox labeled SCRIP. If you need help, talk to 
Jeannine Heckmann.   
 

NPH Extra Rewards Program: One of the ways Northwestern 
Publishing House (NPH) can support the ministry of Cross of 
Christ is through the EXTRA Rewards Program. EXTRA allows 
NPH customers to contribute a portion of their purchases to a 
church or school of their choice. If you have not already, we  
encourage you to sign up for EXTRA. This program is free! For 
more information visit www.nph.net or call Northwestern  
Publishing House at 1-800-662-6022. Then, when ordering 
online, your EXTRA Rewards card number will be applied  
automatically. When purchasing by phone, simply give your  
customer service representative your EXTRA Rewards card  

number. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Hzv8TXnTjebALduk9OKw0RtUPn8SKBWoqBICa1Fe2wgXbjhaZ2wwKQnVXPj8k85x5PPxuGeHYiqZ233690fvKbF8qnDeEnvn8sm4Y6JdU8M0y47dShvq64NhaL-raOgvo4276dmlXc=&c=gGgEEc30Xwb_iFLswn_PAOlFVo9TzHjG5dSQ792xcOW-c04XB_hhsA==&ch=CeXFwieh_l1uL1jXmsw-_FM84
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Hzv8TXnTjebALduk9OKw0RtUPn8SKBWoqBICa1Fe2wgXbjhaZ2wwKQnVXPj8k85OZsvB8cKxLDSwfFR8QJDniKIDeEvWU9JwXnRAH88xWp_rPR_jLkFYbrjWpkU1O9sWX-MpqawIj0=&c=gGgEEc30Xwb_iFLswn_PAOlFVo9TzHjG5dSQ792xcOW-c04XB_hhsA==&ch=CeXFwieh_l1uL1jXmsw-_FM84
tel:1-800-662-6022
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